
Our Healthy Harold’s Hero Leaders  

……… working on teamwork and communication 

 

 

NEWSLETTER                                       Friday, 17 June 2022  



 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthday wishes to the following students  who are 

celebrating their birthdays over the coming week:       

Sienna Bernardi, Lachlan Hepper, 

Charlotte Clark, Tameka Anou, 

Marcus Montagnese, Tess McClinton, 

Kobe Jennings, Finley Young, Hannah 

Cox, Caleb Beattie, Quinn Toseland, 

Brycen Longshaw and Easton Yates 

 

      @ KPS  

June  

Friday 17th June  

Grade 3/4 Phillip Island Camp                             

Full payment or First instalment due 
 

Wednesday 22 June 

Winter Warmer Wednesday (refer page 5) 
 

Thursday 23rd 

Last day of term 3 for students — 3.10 pm finish 
 

Friday 24th 

CSEF Applications  Due 

Staff Professional Development Day  and last 

day of Term 2 — Pupil Free Day 
 

July 

Friday 1st 

Grade 3/4 Phillip Island Second instalment due 
 

Monday 11th 

First day of Term 3 
 

Friday 15th 

Grade 3/4 Phillip Island Third instalment due 
 

Wednesday 27th 

School Tour (refer page 9) 
 

Friday 29th 

Grade 3/4 Phillip Island Final instalment due 
 

August 

Thursday 11th 

School Tour (refer page 9) 
 

Tuesday 23rd 

School Tour (refer page  9) 

 

We have 2 Disability reserved spaces at the front of the office on 
Sutherland Street and two reserved spaces on Lancefield Road.   

If you do not hold a valid permit please DO NOT PARK in these spaces. 

 

 

CHANGE OF CLOTHES 
 

 

With the wet weather now upon us, 

could you please make sure all 

students have a change of clothes in 

their bags. 

 

Facebook  

As Facebook is not always monitored by staff, 
please direct any questions/queries/concerns to the 
school directly via kimore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or 
by calling the office on 03 5782 1268.ng the office on 
03 5782 1268. 

 

If any of your personal details 

change such as address, email, 

phone numbers, emergency 

contacts etc. it is important to 

contact the office as soon as 

possible to update our records.   

STUDENT BEFORE SCHOOL DROP OFF AND AFTER SCHOOL PICK UP 

Reminder for parents and guardians to enter and leave through their 

designated gate when  dropping off or collecting your child/children 

before or after school. 

Please do not use the office as a throughfare, only enter for business 

purposes only. 



 

 

 

 

Thanks and Gratitude – Mrs Trawn 
In the coming days, Mrs. Kerry Trawn will be recognized for 40 years of service in Victorian 
education. This is an outstanding achievement and I would like to congratulate Mrs. Trawn on her service to 
the Department of Education and thank her for the positive influence she had had on so many students and 
families at Kilmore Primary School, including our very own Miss McGrath!  Mrs. Trawn will be recognized, along 
with other educators who are receiving awards for career milestones, at an afternoon tea in Melbourne.  
 

Whole School Swimming Program 2022. 
I am delighted to announce that KPS will be running a whole school swimming program during Weeks 9 to 11 of 
Term 4. In recognition of the current financial pressures that families are facing, our School Council has decided 
to subsidize the program so that it is free for all students. The State Government provides partial funding for 
swimming programs to all schools and our School Council is covering the “gap” so all families can avail of the 
program. The program will run from the Kilmore Leisure Centre swimming pool and it will be wonderful for all 
our students to have the chance to develop their swimming skills.   
 

Bee Hive Bonanza 
Bee Tickets have been a part of Kilmore Primary School’s culture for many years and next week students will be 
getting the opportunity to “spend” their Bee Tickets. Students are awarded Bee Tickets when they display 
behaviours which support our school values of “Kind, Proud and Safe.” Our Wellbeing Team have been busily 
stocking the Bee Hive and on Tuesday and Wednesday there is certain to be a great buzz (pardon the pun!) as 
students enjoy the rewards for their positive behaviour. 
 

Congratulations Mrs. Rebecchi 
Yesterday we received the news that Mrs. Rebecchi has given birth to a baby girl. I would like to congratulate 
Mrs. Rebecchi and wish her and her partner the very best as they share this wonderful occasion. I am sure that 
our students will be very excited when Mrs. Rebecchi comes to visit us at some point in the future.  
 

State Government Investment In Schools: 
Over the next five years, the Victorian government is investing 1.6 billion dollars in supporting inclusion in 
mainstream schools. The purpose of the funding is to support the inclusion of students with disabilities in 
mainstream schools. In the last few days, the Department of Education has also announced that it will be fund 
a nine-billion-dollar overhaul of kindergarten education in Victoria. These are exciting funding announcements 
for schools which will ultimately support the education and wellbeing of our community in the years ahead.  
 

Learning Highlight – Grade 2 Information Reports 
My learning highlight for this week recognizes the great work that our Grade 2 students have been undertaking 
as part of their unit on information reports. The Grade 2 information reports are beautifully illustrated, contain 
great technical vocabulary and include features such as author biographies and glossaries! Congratulations to 
all our Grade 2 teachers and students for their work over the last few weeks. My highlight was the work of Amy 
MacBeth from 2P who wrote an outstanding report on lions – congratulations Amy on a fabulous piece of 
writing.   Congratulations also to Amarni Bentley who has qualified to represent our school at the state Cross 
Country event – this is a fabulous achievement and great recognition for the effort that Amarni puts into her 
sporting pursuits. 
 

Attendance and Illness Notification: 
If your child is absent from school due to illness, it would be greatly appreciated if you could log your child’s 
absence via the Compass app or notify our office. Notifying us of an absence due to illness reduces the follow-
up communication which we are required to implement for all unapproved absences, in addition to being 
valuable information for your child’s teacher. Thank you to all our parents and carers who already follow this 
protocol.  
 

All the best, 
 

Neil O’Sullivan 

Principal 

Mr O’Sullivan 



 

 



 

 

 

 

WINTER WARMER 

WEDNESDAY 
22 June 2022  

 

Wear your Pj’s 

 

Wear your Oodie 

 

Wear anything Warm 

 

Please wear your usual shoes to school 

 

You can pack your slippers to wear on class only 



 

 

 

   Reminder of our upcoming SAT Bread Bag Recycling Program  

SAT News 

This year the SAT will be collecting Bread Bags! We have registered for the 

Wonder Recycling Rewards Program. This program has great environmental 

and school benefits. We can help the environment by reducing waste and help 

our school by collecting points that can be used to purchase new sports 

equipment. We are also in the running to win some play ground equipment.  

The program kicked off on the 30
th
 of May but we can start collecting at home before then to boost our 

collections. All you need to do is keep any bread bags at home and bring them into school when our 
recycling boxes arrive in Term 2. Last year with your help we collected around 15kg of bread tags. 
Hopefully this year we can reach 25kg of bread bags! Some key information is below and we will 
post more information when it is available. For further information ask your S.A.T representative or 
Mrs Rowe. 

                         Buzz from the Beehive !!!! 

 

 

Hot Chip: LUNCHTIME 

Foundation - Grade 2, Tuesday 21st June 

Grades 3-6, Wednesday 22nd June 

If your child has ordered permission is required through Compass Events—

you will have received notification today. 

Bee Hive Open Lunch times: Students will have told their teachers if they 

wish to attend the Bee Hive 

● Monday - Foundation 

● Tuesday - Grade 1 and 2 

● Wednesday - Grade 3 and 4 

● Thursday - Grade 5 and 6 



 

 

             Connecting With Kimberly 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

The following services are available outside of school hours. 

    ***In the event of an emergency please call 000*** 
 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://
kidshelpline.com.au/  

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://
parentline.com.au/  

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic 
and family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://

www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

 
Ph: 13 11 14  

https://
www.lifeline.org.au/ 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer   

I can be contacted via email:                    

Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au or 

5782 1268 for any student and family wellbeing 

needs at any time.   

Mon, Thur and Fri 

8.15AM — 8.40AM 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
mailto:Kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au


Kilmore Primary School Activies Term 2  



 

S
c
h
o
o
l 
T
o
u
rs

 
T
e
rm

 3
, 

2
0
2
2
 

  

W
e
d
n
e
sd

a
y
 2

7
th

 J
u
ly

 4
:0

0
p
m

 

T
h
u
rs

d
a
y
 1

1
th

 A
u
g
u
st

 9
:3

0
a
m

 

T
u
e
sd

a
y
 2

3
rd

 A
u
g
u
st

 9
:3

0
a
m

 

 

P
le

a
se

 s
c
a
n
 t

h
e
 Q

R
 c

o
d
e
 a

b
o
v
e
 t

o
 R

S
V

P
 t

o
 y

o
u
r 

p
re

fe
rr

e
d
 d

a
te

  
  

3
5
 L

a
n
c
e
fi

e
ld

 R
o
a
d
, 

K
il
m

o
re

 (
o
ff

ic
e
 e

n
tr

y
 i
s 

v
ia

 S
u
th

e
rl

a
n
d
 S

tr
e
e
t)

 

P
h
 0

3
 5

7
8
2
 1

2
6
8
  
  
  
 E

m
a
il
 K

il
m

o
re

.p
s@

e
d
u
c
a
ti

o
n
.v

ic
.g

o
v
.a

u
 

https://forms.gle/NFJU3ud6KJ8YEKRv8
https://forms.gle/ucwHA5EqNL4d2QQeA
https://forms.gle/rTLKs8LSzMgfFUqe6


 



 




